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Message from Mr Poultney:  

We have had another exciting week that included a 
visit from The Dogs’ Trust. The children listened atten-
tively as they received good advice on how to behave 
around dogs, especially when you do not know them.  

Our range of after school clubs continue, which at the 
moment sees children stay on for table tennis, gymnas-
tics, dodge ball and drama throughout the week. If 
you’re interested, then please speak to Mrs Godber. We 
offer a range across the year but do let us know if 
there are any themes that you feel we are not provid-
ing.  

Looking ahead, there is lots to look forward to during 
next week. We have our first class assemblies of the 
year with Class 1 and Class 2 showcasing their work 
so far. It would be great to see you there with assem-
blies starting straight after the registers are taken.  

Tuesday is Safer Internet Day with the classes partici-
pating in various activities to raise awareness of stay-
ing safe online. Wednesday sees some of our Key Stage 
2 children off to the middle school to participate in a 
tag-rugby event and later that day, the Friends of 
Broadway First School have arranged a Valentines Dis-
co to take place after school. If you have not got a 
ticket yet then do get in touch. Remember, all proceeds 
benefit the children with future events and treats 
planned throughout the year.  

Have a great weekend.  

 

Pride Awards 

      Wonderland   Edward 

 Oz       Isabelle 

 Hogwarts     Harry 

 Narnia    Lily 

 

House Points 

Lygon   490 Russell  469 

Morris 470 Eadburgha 463 

Attendance this week 

Wonderland  100% 

Oz   81.5% 

Hogwarts  95.5% 

Narnia   95% 

Letters sent home this week  

• Pre-Loved Uniform flyer 

• Valentine’s Disco 

• Half Term Holiday Vouchers 

• Class Assemblies & Family Lunches this term  

• Earrings in School   



Narnia 

This week, in Narnia Class, we have been finishing our 
work on division in Maths and have started to look at 
finding the perimeter of shapes. In French, Year 4 have 
been learning different animal names, (and using adjec-
tives to describe them), whilst Year 5 have looked at tell-
ing the time. On Thursday, we enjoyed a fantastic work-
shop from The Dogs’ Trust and learnt so much about how 
we can keep ourselves safe. In our English gems lesson, 
we applied our excellent knowledge of the Galapagos ani-

Wonderland 

This week, Class One has focused on practising for our class assem-
bly and we are very excited to perform next week. We have 
tried really hard in circle time developing our understanding of 
emotions. We spoke about kindness and thought of the kind things 
we can do for our friends and how we feel when we give and re-
ceive kindness. We also spoke about the feeling of excitement and 
things in our life that we feel excited about, like soft play trips and 
going to the park. We really enjoyed the visit from The Dogs’ Trust 
and learning to be safe around dogs. In Maths, Reception chil-
dren have further developed composition of numbers and pairs of 
numbers to make 5 as well as exploring beyond this to 6 and 7.  

Oz 

This week in Geography, we have learned about different 
kinds of maps and plotted the locations of the seven con-
tinents. In Science, we have thought about how to keep 
ourselves healthy and we came up with some very good 
ideas, including going outside to get fresh air, sleeping 
for the right amount of time and eating a range of 
healthy foods. In Computing, we continued our learning 
of how to program using Scratch Jr. the children are bril-
liant at this! Well done everyone. 

Hogwarts 

This week, Hogwarts have been learning how to di-
vide 2-digit and 3-digit numbers by 1-digit using 
short division. In Geography, we explored how 
changes in temperature and weather patterns in the 
Galapagos Islands, might be affecting the movements 
of giant tortoises through comparing different charts 
and maps. Finally, in Music, we had a go at compos-
ing our own melodies, some of us even tried record-
ing our melodies using musical notation! Well done, 
Hogwarts! 



The Dogs Trust 

On Thursday, The Dogs’ Trust came to visit and deliv-
ered 2 workshops and an assembly to teach us all about 
how to care for our 4 legged friends and how to stay 
safe around dogs.  This included demonstrations on how 
and how not to approach strange dogs. They were very 
pleased with the funds we raised from the non-uniform 
day last week and would like to thank everyone who 
contributed. 

Don’t forget they have a FREE workshop for 7—11 year 
olds, taking place during the half term holiday, details 
are included on the flyer sent out last week.  

 Year 3 Tag Rugby  

Next Wednesday 7th February, all of Year 3 children are taking part in Tag Rugby event at Bredon Hill 
Academy. Please refer to the letter sent out for full details and ensure your child is in school by 8.40 am 
on this day, as the coach needs to leave at 9.00 am sharp.   

Valentines Disco 

Don’t forget to purchase your tickets for the discos taking place on Wednesday 7th February.  This year 
we have an external DJ coming in, Blasterforce to entertain the children, with games and great music!   

Tickets are £3.50 per child which includes a glow stick, sweets and drinks.  Key Stage 1 disco is at 4.30 
pm for 45 minutes and Key Stage 2 disco at 5.30 pm.   

Next week:         

Monday 5th February   Class 1 Assembly 

Tuesday 6th February   Safer Internet Day 

      NHS Audiology carrying out retests for some Reception children 

      Piano lessons PM 

      Table Tennis club week 4 with Ken Baker 

Wednesday 7th February   Year 3 Tag Rugby Event at Bredon Hill Academy 

      Book & Biscuit Class 1 9.00 am 

      Gymnastics—week 3 with KO Sports    

      Guitar lessons PM 

      Valentines Disco—KS1 4.30 PM BLASTERFORCE  

      Valentines Disco  - KS2 5.30 pm BLASTERFORCE 

Thursday 8th February   Class 2 Assembly 

      Dodgeball for Key Stage 2—week 4 with KO Sports 3.15 pm 

Friday 9th February    Forest School for Year 5 children—PM 

      Key Stage 1 Drama Club week 4 with Miss Boulton 3.15 pm 

      End of Half Term 


